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THE SECRETARY JOHN CARTER

THE SENATE

PARLIAMENT HOUSE

CANBERRA

ACT 2600

25TH NOVEMBER 20003

Dear Sir,

              I wish to advise you that as a director and manager of a Company employing in excess of 100 people I am seriously concerned with the Governments attempt to remove pattern bargaining of Enterprise Agreements.

Pattern Agreements provide industry with a common set of standards of employment thereby ensuring that as an employer in a very competitive industry the means of setting one of the main components of our fixed costs is the same across the industry. This ensures that we are competitive with other companies operating in the same industry.

The removal of pattern agreements will mean that as an employer I will be attempting to negotiate an agreement that may have a different out come to another employer and it may not be as favorable as a larger employer thereby making our company less competitive.

If pattern bargaining is removed as an employer I will have to deal with employees bartering their services around the industry as they will be able to obtain a higher wage from another employer for their services. This will create instability and force the cost of employment up.

I cannot see any benefit to our company in the removal of Pattern Bargaining, I would be happy to provide further information if you require.

                                              Yours Faithfully

                                               John Allen

                                               Director


